 					TOWN BOARD MEETING										TOWN OF NEWTON							                                                          JULY 18,  2018
The town board meeting for the Town of Newton was held on Wednesday, July 18, 2018 pursuant to posted notices.  Said meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Chairman Roger Busse.  
Present were:  Roger Busse, Denise Thomas, Mark Knorr, Paulette Vogt, Barbara Pankratz, Mike Slattery, Dave Mueller, Ed Downing, Ron Ratajzcak, and Charlie Bauer.

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance recited by everyone present.  The agenda has been posted by the Acting Road Superintendent Ed Downing as well as put on the web by the clerk and the affidavit of said posting is on file with the clerk.  Supervisor Denise Thomas made a motion to approve the submitted agenda.  Supervisor Mark Knorr seconded the motion which carried.

Denise Thomas made a motion to approve both of the June Board Meeting minutes.  Chairman Roger Busse seconded the motion which carried.

The treasurer’s report which had been submitted to the Board previous to the meeting was approved by motion made by Mark Knorr and seconded by Denise Thomas.  Motion carried.

Public input was opened.  Charlie Bauer indicated that he had gone through the tapes, manuals and papers in the cabinet located in the Town Hall and there was nothing that had to be kept.  As a result he will dispose of the material.

Ed Downing, Acting Road Superintendent gave his report.  He stated that parsnips were cut by Dan Stock and that he had sprayed what was left with Round Up.  He also mentioned that he had notified the County about some Canadian thistle and nothing could be done about eradicating this since it is seeded so it cannot be cut at this time.  As acting law enforcement officer he took a dog to the pound.

Road Supervisor Dave Mueller indicated that he had ordered salt for the roads.  He also talked about the Augustine property but this matter will be tabled until the August meeting.  Dave stated that Kevin Madsen will have approximately 11,000 yards of fill starting in August.  Dave will notify him that the Town would be interested in this.  The lights in the Fire House are flickering and Dave was told to replace them with LED’s.

The shop needs a new welder as the present one is very old.  Supervisor Mark Knorr the shop should get a new wire welder.  Dave had checked prices and Miller had one for $2,269. and Lincoln for $1,999. And $285. To purchase the tank.  Dave prefers the Miller and was told that a new one was coming out soon.  Supervisor Mark Knorr made a motion to purchase a new welder but that Dave should wait until the new one comes out.  If the price is within $150. of the old price then he should purchase it.  Chairman Roger Busse seconded the motion which passed.  Our acting Road Supervisor was interested in purchasing the old welder but Supervisor Knorr suggested giving the same to Ed for coming out of retirement to fill the position of Road Superintendent while Dave Mueller was recovering.  It was decided by the Board to give the same to Ed.

It was noted that Howard Linsmeier is building a new home on Sonnenburg Lane.  Chairman Busse spoke to Bruce Robley to find out where Sonnenburg Lane ended and he was told that it ended at the West lot line of Howard Linsmeier’s house. As a  result it was decided not to do the work on Sonnenburg Lane until the home is completed.

It has been brought to Chairman Busse’s attention about the water issue near the City Gravel Pit.  Chairman Busse requested permission from the Board to contact the City about this water matter.  Supervisor Thomas cautioned him that he should inform the City that he is requesting just information.

Chairman Busse also mentioned about sending thank you notes to a couple of new businesses that had just been built in the Town.  It was decided by the Board that this was not necessary.

Zoning Administrator, Mike Slattery presented to the Board two zone changes for Michael and Germaine Getter, 4509 Brunner Road, Manitowoc, WI.  The first request was for a 2.83 acre zone change from A-3 Farmland Preservation District to A-2 General Agriculture District on property they own.  The property is located in the NE1/4 of the NW14, Section 7, Township 18 North, Range 23 East in the Town of Newton, Manitowoc County, WI.  The reason for this zone change request is to sell the existing barn and outbuildings the owners no longer utilize.

The second request was for a 1.52 acre zone change from A-3 Farmland Preservation District to A-2 General Agriculture District on property they own.  The property s located in the SE1/4 of the NE/4, Section 6, Township 18 North, Range 23 East, Town of Newton, Manitowoc County, WI.  The reason for this zone change request is to sell the existing barn the owners no longer utilize.

At the Town of Newton Plan Commission meeting on July 9, 2018, both zone changes were approved.
The Town Board of Newton by motion made by Supervisor Mark Knorr and seconded by Supervisor Denise Thomas passed this zone change.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Denise Thomas indicated that the aluminum cans at the Recycling Center will be recycled at a different company for an increase of .20 cents a pound.

Denise also stated that she had received a call from Deb Bohn stating that she would fill in at the Recycling Center in am emergency.  The Board indicated they had enough personnel for now and Denise will inform Deb.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Once again Donald Schuette has donated a wagon for the Board to ride on for the Newton Firefighter’s Parade on August 19th.


Mark Knorr made a motion that we pay the bills and Denise Thomas approved the same with a second.
Motion carried.

Motion to adjourn was made by Mark Knorr and seconded by Denise Thomas.  Motion carried.

					Barbara Pankratz, Town Clerk






	
